Policy on Student Evaluations.
July 2009

Policy on retaining OT student Fieldwork Evaluation Forms

We receive many questions from supervisors and students about the practice of copying the students Competency Based Fieldwork Evaluation – OT forms.  According to the University’s policy on Student records, student evaluations are part of the student record and the contents are confidential. This is also in keeping with the Privacy legislation on disclosure of personal information which has been in effect since January 1, 2004. 

It may not appear that making and retaining a copy of the student’s performance evaluation is a breach of confidentiality, since an employee of the health care facility completed the evaluation. The student evaluations however, are prepared for the purpose of recording the students’ performance during clinical placements in the context of their program of studies. 

If the health care facility would like a copy of the student performance evaluation for future hiring purposes, they must obtain specific written authorization from the student authorizing the facility to make and keep a copy. 

We highly recommend that our students have a copy of their completed evaluation to include with their clinical portfolios.  It would be appreciated if the site could make a photocopy on the final evaluation day for their student.  In this way, it ensures that a duplicate copy exists in the event of lost mail.

